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Gilford Public Library Board of Trustees
Minutes of the April 14, 2021 Meeting

Attending: Katherine Dormody, Betty Tidd, Alexis Jackson, Diane Tinkham, Peter Ellis, and Mike Marshall

The meeting was called to order at 1:00 pm.
Minutes of our March 10, 2021, meeting were discussed, a motion to accept was made by Diane Tinkham, seconded by Mike Marshall, and all in favor.

Reports

Circulation
Overall circulation is up 28 percent from last March, although door counts are still down.  Many continue to use curbside service. The Children’s Room collections are doing very well in part due to the new Instant Cart service we provide for families; Picture books were up 114 percent over last March (1,180 compared to 551) due to the popularity of our insta-cart offering. We signed up 27 new cards for the month.  

Programs
National Library Week is this week (April 5-9) and we brought back the Touch-a-Truck event. Small groups were scheduled 15 minutes apart for a story and interaction with Town Employees and their trucks. We co-sponsored a Story Walk Easter Egg Hunt on Gilford Elementary School’s Nature Path sign-ups were good with 65 kids and their parents participating. An Easter Dessert Cooking demonstration took place with Kayleigh and Arielle as well as a hybrid painting class. The Zoom presentation of A Libertarian Walks into a Bar was very successful with 30 tuning in live. Hayden has been teaching a Homeschooling Class that has been outside in the nice weather and over at the Youth Center alternating weeks. The Take and Make crafts continue to be very popular; it’s first-come first-serve and we usually run out mid-afternoon. 
Volunteers
In the month of March, we had 196.5 volunteer hours. Last year we had 165.5 in March and last month we had 162.5. We still have a volunteer from the Grandparents program who usually is in the schools and she has been a huge help in the Children’s Room.
Door Count

The door count was 3,390 for March down from 4,491 last March when we closed on March 18. 
Old Business
A. Re-opening - seems to be going well.  In general, patrons have been abiding by the COVID rules. Groups have been getting larger as more and more are fully vaccinated. At this point, all of our groups that were meeting pre-pandemic are back in-person in some capacity with French being the last to start. 
B. Town Newsletter - April’s edition was published and posted on the Town’s and Library’s websites.  
C. Grant - Conversation Cafes will be held on May 14, 21, and 28. These sessions, led by Stace and Kayleigh will be live streamed on Facebook so those in remote locations will be able to attend. This provides residents with an opportunity to let us know what they think about the community.
D. Friends – library staff helped send out their newsletter. Katherine will be asking for Summer Reading monies at the next meeting.
E. Omeka - Max is working with the contact at the State Library and is receiving some additional training. 
F. Energy Audit - nothing back on this yet, however there was a vendor that worked on the Fire Station that sounded reasonable.  
G. Report on Senior Outreach position - Stace has been meeting with our groups and helping to get them back on the schedule. She also has been helping with planning for upcoming programs for adults. Gilford Neighbors found a fiscal agent with Partnership for Public Health and they have approved paying Stace 4 hours a week to run a couple of programs through the library.  
H. Summer Reading - The children’s summer reading programs are set, most are planned for outside or rotating small groups through. We will be cutting back on virtual programs. Adult and Teen programs are still in process. Staffing is still a work in progress as well. The final week will include a petting zoo and ponies.
I. Try it Out Kit bookshelf – Peter moved, Diane seconded to accept the estimate of $1,650 to construct the shelving unit. All in favor.
New Business    
A. Re-Opening – Betty moved and Peter seconded to eliminate time limits and double current capacity to 40 people. All in favor.

B. Friends of the Library Schedule was discussed and finalized. All approved the Trustee positions 2021-2022 as follows: Betty Tidd, president; Mike Marshall, treasurer; and Alexis Jackson as secretary.
C. Little Free Libraries - Maintenance is needed for the units at the town dock and the town beach. Diane will work with a student as a community service project. 
D. Computers - Hayden is working on getting estimates for the new budgeted computers. He is also working on getting our own “working” hotspots. We hope to continue borrowing the school hotspots this summer. 
Move to adjourn at 1:50 by Peter, seconded by Diane, all in favor.

Our next meeting will be May 12, 2021, at 10:00 am.

Respectfully submitted,

Alexis Jackson

